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Schools Spectacular Excursion 

I’d like to congratulate the children on their 
behaviour and marimba playing whilst in Sydney. We 
were very busy and the children kept up, without 
complaining. Some days were very long, especially 
when they had to play the marimbas at about 10pm 
at night. I’m sure they had many stories to tell upon 
their return! 
I’ve heard the children who stayed at school had a 
wonderful time, doing lots of cooking with Mr Airs 
and going to Nowendoc with Mrs Kaberry and Mrs 
Cross. 
 

 

Intensive Swimming 

This will continue all of next week. Children are able 
to purchase from the canteen at the pool each 
Friday as a special treat. Also on the last day, 
Friday 9th December, we will be staying an extra 
hour for a free swim and fun afternoon. Apparently 
we need to leave the pool at 2pm and re enter with 
$2 entry.  
 

 

Personal Development Talk 

On Wednesday 7th December the 
students in Years 4,5 and 6 will have the 
opportunity to be involved in a ‘Puberty 
Talk” at the Multi Purpose Centre building, 
before swimming. This talk will involve 
facts around general growth and 
development, emotions, personal hygiene 
and personal health. The rest of the 
students will be given a tour of the MPC 
facility. This is all being organised 
through Community Health. Parents are 
quite welcome to attend the talk. 
Yarrowitch students will be joining us. We 
need to be at the MPC by 11.15, so we will 
just go on the bus earlier, followed by 
lunch and then swimming. Please return 
the attached permission note.  
 

Presentation Night 

This will now be held on Wednesday 14th 
December, please note change of date. 
This will allow the children to have dress 
rehearsals on the Monday and Tuesday. It 
is anticipated that a BBQ will be available 
from 6pm, with the formal proceedings 
commencing at 7pm. 
 

Reports 

Reports will go home next Thursday 8th 
December. If you would like an interview 
please contact the school for a mutually 
convenient appointment. Could the 
children who haven’t brought back their 
portfolio folders please do so as soon as 
possible. 



Student of the WeeK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Heidi Matthews 

For being a wonderful room 

‘mother’ in Sydney 

Calendar Dates  

 

♦ Monday 28th November for 10 days -  
    Intensive swimming program 

♦ Wednesday 7th December—PD Talk/MPS 
Tour 

♦ Thursday 8th December—Reports home 
♦ Wednesday 14th December - Presentation 
night—6pm BBQ for 7pm start 

Lifetime Distributors—the Book People have 
left a new selection of books available for sale 
at the school. Come in for a look if you wish. 
Orders must be in by  
 Wednesday 14th December 2011. 

Excursions  


